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Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $7 billion over the 
next four years, continuing its program to deliver 
more than 200 new and upgraded schools to support 
communities across NSW.  This is the largest investment 
in public education infrastructure in the history of NSW.

The NSW Department of Education is committed 
to delivering new and upgraded schools for 
communities across NSW. The delivery of these 
important projects is essential to the future learning 
needs of our students and supports growth in the 
local economy.

Project overview

We are in the progress of designing an upgrade to 
Mona Vale Public School. The project will deliver:

	■ A new Block R building containing 6 learning 
spaces and 3 support classes

	■ Upgrading and refurbishing Blocks B, D, E and H

	■ A new Block S Performing Arts Centre

	■ A new staff and administration space within 
Block R

	■ Removing Blocks C and G and improving open 
space and connectivity throughout the school for 
all students

Progress summary

The project has now been granted approval to 
proceed. The master planning, concept and 
schematic design phases are now complete. Detailed 
design is now underway which is the final stage in 
the design process. 

Demountable movements have taken place on site 
to enable the project to progress. The new temporary 
classrooms were ready for the school to use from 
week 2 Term 2 on Monday 26 April 2021.

We have applied to Northern Beaches Council to 
remove some trees as part of the project. To find out 
more information about the tree removal and have 
your say on our development application, please visit 
the Northern Beaches Council website: 
www.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/planning-and-
development

A construction contract was tendered in late 2020 
and closed in early 2021.

Next steps

Award the construction contract and preparation for 
work to begin on site in mid 2021.
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Virtual information session

We have developed an online community information 
session to provide the community with an 
opportunity to hear about this project, ask questions, 
and provide your feedback. 

You’re invited to our virtual consultation session: 

Date: 9:00am, Monday 17 May 2021 to 9:00am, Monday 
24 May 2021

Location: Visit the SINSW website at any time, 
day or night during this period to enter the virtual 
information session. 

To access a physical or emailed version of the project 
content, please get in touch with us via email or 
phone.

Information session

In addition to the virtual information session, which 
you can access any time, day or night, we will also be 
holding an in person information booth. 

This will be held on Wednesday 19 May 2021 between 
2:30pm and 3:30pm where you can speak to a 
member of the project team. 

The information session will be held at the COLA of 
Mona Vale Public School. 


